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FORIMMEDIATE RELEASE

PRESS RELEASE

Progress Update: Temporary Relocation of Negril Post Office to
the Little London Post Office, Westmoreland

Kingston, Jamaica, October 4, 2024 - Jamaica Post acknowledges the challenges residents of Negril
have faced since the temporary relocation of the Negril Post Office, located on West End Road, to the Little
London Post Office. We further recognise that the distance between Negril and Little London has caused
inconvenience to many of our customers.

As a part of an ongoing assessment of its facilities, Jamaica Post became aware of the deteriorating
condition of the Negril Post Office building. In an effort to safeguard both our employees and the public
and deliver service in a sound environment, we initiated a search for a temporary facility within Negril.
Despite our best efforts, we have been unable to secure a suitable location within the town. Given the rapid
worsening of the building’s structure, a structural engineer was contracted to assess the structure and
concluded that the facility was unsafe for use.

This expert assessment served as the basis of the decision to temporarily close the Negril Post Office and
move operations to Little London while renovations are underway. The Negril location was closed
effective July 23, 2024. In addition to prior notices, a reminder was shared via press release on July 25,
2024.

“We are actively working on multiple fronts to resolve this situation. The procurement process for repairs to
the Negril Post Office has already begun, and we are expediting every possible step to ensure the
restoration of services as soon as possible within the coming months. Additionally, our search for a suitable
interim location closer to Negril continues.” - Postmaster General, Lincoln Allen

Jamaica Post wishes to reiterate that all postal services will be available at the Little London Post Office.

Jamaica Post remains committed to serving the people of Negril with the highest level of service, and we
truly regret the inconvenience caused during this transitory period.

-End-

Contact:

Post and Telecommunications Department
6-10 South Camp Road

CSO, Kingston
Publicrelations@jamaicapost.gov.jm
876-829-5779
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